
   APPENDIX 9 
 

Good Afternoon, Paul 
 

I write in response to the application for variation of licensing hours to sell alcohol at 
Rhymney Garage. Environmental Health is aware of the anti-social behaviour issues 

in the Rhymney area and whilst we are not receiving complaints directly associated 
with the premises, we are still very conscious of the fact that the area is primarily 
residential and we are concerned that if the application is granted to vary the 

licensable hours at the above premises, that residents could be seriously disturbed 
by (1) people visiting the premises during the late night and early hours and (2) an 

increase in anti-social behaviour within the area should the hours be extended. 
Having reviewed the application and objection raised by the police, we would support 
the police in offering our own objection in the interest of promoting the prevention of 

public nuisance licensing objective. 
 

Should you wish to discuss this matter further please feel free to contact me. 
 
Kind Regards  

 
Lee  

 
Lee-Anthony Carpenter 

Swyddog Rhanbarthol Lechyd Yr Amgylcheed | District Environmental Health Officer 

Cyngor Bwrdeistref Sirol Caerffili | Caerphilly County Borough Council 

 


